
West Sadsbury Township Work Session 

February 25, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. 

 

Conditional Use Hearing for Paul Beiler of 6066 Limeville Road, Parkesburg, PA., continued at 

request of applicant. (Open continuance)  

 

1. Christian K. Stoltzfus lot add on, Engineer, Jeff Bologa stated that the Supervisors 

approved the plan at the last meeting, now they needed to sign the plans. The plans are 

to be held until all required signatures are obtained. The 4 copies of the plans will need 

to go to the Township and the County’s Planning Commissions.  

 

2. Black Horse Propane, tabled per Engineer. 

 

 

3. Ed Haas made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by John Keesey, motion carried. 

 

4. Patti Piersol reported that the Pennsylvania Liquid Fuels report was submitted and 

approved. 

 

 

5. The Chester County Solid Waste Authority (Lan-Chester Landfill) is sponsoring a free 

shredding event, Saturday, March 28th from 8:30 to 11:30. 

 

6. The auditing firm of France, Basile & Company was contacted about the annual audit. 

 

 

7. Road Master, Tim Nichols requested approval to purchase new street/road signs to get 

the Township current to the Pennsylvania state regulations. Ed made a motion to 

approve the $2,086.00 seconded by John, motion carried. 

 

8. Patti said that the elected auditor Brian Griffith requested a key. Ed checked with Mrs. 

Haas, former auditor, who had keys. Ed and John approved giving Brian a key. Patti said 

that she would get his vehicle information and give it to the police. 

 

 



9. The Board was given the Keystone Valley Regional Fire Districts 2020 Municipal 

payments, West Sadsbury Township’s share is $176,000.00, to be paid in 3 installments. 

 

10. Brandywine Conservancy- tabled, need past information. 

 

 

11. The copy machine rental is ending soon. The Supervisors agreed to get another bid 

along with the current supplier, Bill’s Copier Service. 

 

12. The Board agreed to continue having the office closed for the month of March on 

Fridays, motion by Ed, seconded by John, motion carried. 

 

13. The Board agreed to close the office at 12 noon on Monday, March 16th, the day Judge 

Griffith will hear the petition for the appointment of a Township Supervisor. 

 

There were no questions from the residents. 

 

Ed made a motion, seconded by John to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 P.M., motion 

carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Patti Piersol, Administrative Assistant 


